
          i Everybody
         Randall Stevens is entered for 
the Curragh on Saturday. Let’s 
hope we get to run. Right now the 
ground is beautiful and they’re 
watering, so if it stays that way I’ll 
let him take his chance. 
 
I did see some improvement in 
Randall’s work after Leopardstown, 
but not as much as I had hoped for 
to be honest. There is still some 
greenness that shouldn’t be there, 
which makes me think he’s 
thinking about what he’s doing. 

Although his work is good, if he 
doesn’t perform up to scratch next 

time out I’ll think about gelding him. If that happens we  can give him a 
third run to get a competitive handicap mark, so that when the nurseries 
start he can go win a couple of races. 

Obviously we would all like him to win a maiden, but if he doesn’t there 
are loads of other options. We’ll get him to go as close as he can on his 
next start and we’ll take it from there.

Michael O’ Callaghan

The Sapphire update

I was very disappointed about what happened at 
Navan last weekend which lead me to 
withdrawing Randall Stevens. At 8.30am the 
ground report said “good-to-�rm”, with a warm 
day forecast, so I decided not to run. Just after 
midday I got a course report saying that the 
ground was yielding, following 3mm of rain, 
which would have been ideal for him. Ground that 
is good-to-�rm should not turn to yielding 
following 3mm of rain. The accuracy of ground 
reports is a huge issue in Ireland, as it is done by a 
man and his stick. Until the Turf Club change to 
going meters – which trainers have been begging 
them to bring in for ages - this unsatisfactory 
situation is likely to continue.

I am very happy with Moral Fibre. As he tends to 
have a high head carriage, we have started 
putting elastic bungees on him to get his head 
positioned correctly while galloping. It has really 
done the trick, as he is making a great shape now 
and moving well. Gelding him was the right thing 
to do and Fada, who rides him, says he is moving 
way better now than he ever did before. 

No. 4 May/June 2016

Horsing around on Moral Fibre on a 
sunny afternoon at Crotanstown. 

H

I dropped into Michael’s on 
Wednesday and it was great to see 
him so relaxed and enjoying the 
sun. That Guineas weekend must 
have put a lot of pressure on him 
and being as competitive as he is I 
sensed he would have liked to have 
done even better.  I also sensed that 
the extraordinary achievement of 
having two self-bought horses 
placed in classics is beginning to 
sink in. Randall Stevens was 
enjoying the spa when I arrived, 
Moral Fibre was looking an absolute 
picture (despite having a giddy man 
on her back) and Mary Cockerill 
looked more than ready to take her 
�rst actual steps towards full 
recovery. The highlight of the day, of 
course, was the barbecque. It was a 
classic! 

David Donohue

He’s progressing nicely and we should see him out 
in mid-to-late summer, which was always the plan.

Mary Cockerill has been standing in her box for 
almost four weeks now and she will soon start 
back with some very gentle hand-walking, a 
couple of minutes a day.  This will slowly progress 
over the coming weeks and by the end of July she 
should be back in full training.
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